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THE MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF COLYTON PARISH

COUNCIL HELD ON MONDAY 9TH AUGUST 2010 IN THE

BOARDROOM OF THE FEOFFEES TOWN HALL AT 7.00 PM

Those present:  Parish Councillors P Arnott, Mrs C H Collier, A Davis, D G House, C E Pady, A W H Parr (Chairman), R Turner G Stephens, C Stone, N Weldon & W Waterworth

Also in attendance: District Councillor Mrs H Parr, one representative of the police, one representative of the press and eight members of the public 

10/08/1 
 RECEIPT AND APPROVAL OF APOLOGIES:

Cllr R L Collier, District Cllr G Godbeer, County Cllr S Randall Johnson

10/08/2  
POLICE REPORT

PC Speariett reported that there were 5 crimes in July and three so far in August, these included vehicles being interfered with and broken into and goods stolen, criminal damage at Mount View Play Park, a bike rider was stopped for having no licence or insurance and suspected possession of drugs and there was also one domestic incident

10/08/3 
 PUBLIC QUESTION TIME

Mrs S Smith queried why there was a discrepancy in the figures on the fixed asset register and the figure submitted to the Audit Commission. She stated that the Audit Commission had advised her that the Council had been recommended to ensure that the Fixed Asset Register agreed with box 9 on the statement of Accounts. She also questioned when the public notice for the general public to view the accounts had been placed on the notice board. The Chairman stated that these points would be looked at and a reply sent to Mrs Smith

Mr E Mawer asked if the Clerk was still on sick leave and stated that he had written to the Chairman asking for a copy of the “pink” discussion paper issued by the clerk, saying that under the Freedom of Information Act agreed to by the Parish Council this should be made available to him.  The Chairman replied that the document that had not been discussed by the Parish Council and he had not yet agreed to releasing this document as there were mistakes in it which could be libellous and he was seeking legal advice from the EDDC Solicitor and Monitoring Officers.

10/08/4 
 APPROVAL OF THE MINUTES OF THE PARISH COUNCIL         MEETING HELD ON 12TH JULY 2010 

The Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting held on 12th July 2010 were left until the next meeting as one Councillor had not received a copy

10/08/5 
 MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES



10/07/13  Section 106 Monies – Cllr Stone stated that the amount of 106 monies was in excess of the precept, there was a time limit in which to use this money.  Agreed to discuss at the Amenities Committee meeting
10/08/6
   REPORT FROM COUNTY COUNCILLOR  


County Councillor not present, no report

 10/08/7
REPORT FROM DISTRICT COUNCILLOR



Cllr Mrs H Parr reported that the recycling of cardboard, as raised at the July meeting, was a priority of EDDC when all areas are covered by the recycling scheme.  At present there was a lack of space on collection lorries and there was a possibility of a collection point for cardboard. The cost of running the Knowle was being looked into, a report was being prepared on the possible relocation of offices and a review on all public buildings was taking place. The Rationalisation Panel were looking at which services could be carried out more efficiently or dropped and a report would be coming soon showing which services could be run jointly with South Somerset and which officers would be in those teams

10/08/8 
REECE STRAWBRIDGE CENTRE

**Mr Mann reported that work had restarted on the main hall downstairs and this was now in use.  66% funding for the Photo Voltaic panels had been obtained.  Funding for downstairs was being reviewed and a further £30000 had been received from Devon Youth Service to purchase equipment for the Youth Club.  Some Trustees had been on a training course for the new Youth Club which would open in October and there would also be professional help for 12-18 months.  There were several users for the upstairs, including a summer holiday club

**Cllrs Stone and Arnott declared an interest
10/08/9  
HIGHWAY MATTERS:



a
Copy of logged reports for July & reply to problems submitted after last meeting were received

b
Re-alignment plan for Car Park. EDDC are proceeding with final paperwork for the review and would like a copy of our realignment plans.  Cllr Stone would look into this

c
Any matters requiring immediate attention

Potholes reported, Colyvale, Courtney Drive, Whitwell Lane and Holyford Land Heathhayne – Freakhayne, had been repaired and also the kerbs by Colyford Memorial, agreed to thank Highways for this.  Forward planning, the Parish Council need to submit their priorities for the next financial year before budgets are prepared in the Autumn, agreed to put on September agenda

all 

10/08/10  
REPORTS FROM MEETINGS ATTENDED

a) Clerks Meeting with Chairman and Vice-Chairman of EDDC. This was attended by Cllr C Collier. This meeting was to discuss alternatives to the usual meeting between EDDC and Town Councils.  It was agreed that the present format was not effective and needed to be changed.  Town Clerks were now having quarterly meetings with the Chief Executive which covered issues that were of particular interest to towns and presentations being made by the various EDDC departments.  Suggested that town councils be invited to observe a planning team session to show how the department works. An event would be arranged in the Autumn where district council services would be displayed, general public be invited during the afternoon and  town and parish councillors be invited in the evening. Officers would be available on each stand to explain procedures and answer questions

b) DAPC Axminster Area AGM at Beer attended by Cllr R Collier and Cllr Stone

Presentation made by Mark Williams and Dicon Pearse from EDDC, on the present financial situation. They stated that EDDC had been debt free since1994 and were currently using cash reserves to balance the reduced income in short term.  Measures had already been taken to account for lower income and rising expenditure.  A pay freeze for two years for those earning over £21K had been confirmed, service reductions had been implemented and there had been 22 redundancies.  Some councils were considering taking on responsibility for some services such as grass cutting, grounds maintenance, car parks, public toilets, street cleaning and open spaces and parks.  This would necessitate knowing how much funding would be available for local provision of services and adjacent councils could consider combining to provide services.  The traffic flow for importing hardcore to the Tesco site in Seaton was also discussed

10/08/11 
 CORRESPONDENCE:
a  Mobile Library Services, list of new stops in Honiton St Michaels Ward received

b  Consultation Document – Local Referendums to veto excessive Council Tax.  Proposal is to allow local referendums to veto excessive council tax increases as an alternative to capping by central government. Consultation period 30th July –10th September, Chairman to report back to Finance Committee meeting

c  Colyton Caterpillars responding to comments made about their garden, the hedge by the building, dog fouling and safety issues.  Councillors had no problem with the garden but with the coloured plastic attached to the fence and the large advertising sign.  Agreed to arrange meeting with Caterpillars and discuss these issues.  Dog fouling on the whole site was a problem,  the Playing Field Management Committee had obtained some new signs, handyman be asked to erect these

d  Letter from Mr Lewis concerning press reports about Colyton Parish Council and other matters. With regard to the comments by the monitoring officer, these were already being implemented. The Council computers had not been “seized”, the police had asked to have them and were given permission to do so.  Screening of recycling bins would take place in the Autumn.  The Chaiman said that the ex-gratia payment to the outgoing Clerk was agreed by Council and was less than given to the previous Clerk.  With regard to his comments about the sports facilites provided at the Playing Field it was pointed out that both the Youth and Senior Football players all pay to use this

e
Mounthill Allotments Association ask for permission to hold an Open Day at the allotments on Sunday 15th August 2.00-4.00pm.  Councillors are invited, cream teas served at 4.00pm

f
 Colyton Memorial Social Club meeting Wednesday 11 August

10/08/12
FINANCE

a)
Minutes of the Finance Committee Meeting held 26th July 2010 (Appendix E) were noted.

b)
Accounts presented and approved for payment

Cheque No 2827  Inland Revenue:  PAYE £160.00 plus Nat Ins £77.11 


237.11

Cheque No 2828  Cash – Toiler cleaner 4 weeks 
£100.00

Cheque No 2829  Haynes Hardware, maintenance materials 
£7.00

**Cheque No 2830  R H Collier, Cemetery Contract April/June
£1236.25

Cheque No 2831  Mole Avon Trading, Maintenance Materials £6.38 plus VAT £1.12
£7.50

Cheque No 2832  Liz Pannell, Garden Maintenance June/August
£216.00

Cheque No 2833  Veolia ES UK Ltd. Rubbis Collection £117.24 plus VAT £20.52

£137.76

Cheque No 2834  P Talboys, Sick Pay
£459.07

** Cllr Mrs C Collier declared an interest

10/08/13
PLANNING:
a) Minutes of the Planning Committee Meeting held 26th July 2010 (Appendix F) were noted.

b
Planning Applications

**10/1461/OUT  Litchfield Cottage, Gully Shoot, Colyford

Single Storey dwelling and garage (outline with all matters reserved)

Supported

10/1510/TRE  Dolphins, Popes Lane, Colyford

1 x Sycamore 30% crown Reduction. (because of excessive shading and nuisance to neighbours garage and greenhouse)

Agreed to submit comments made by Tree Warden

This sycamore was granted a recent TPO based on the fact that it was a good specimen for its type and formed an integral part of the neighbouring tree landscape. It is close to a neighbours garage but in a location that does not compromise views, shade and most of the days sunshine to both dwellings. The small greenhouse that it shades could be relocated - it was not there at the time of the TPO being granted.

To reduce the crown of this fine specimen by 30% would go against the reasons for its original TPO and such a reduction if granted would need regular pruning and shaping to confine its shape to that size. It should be left to develop naturally with normal good tree husbandry undertaken to monitor its progress.

10/1583/FUL  Yeomans Acre Hotel, Swan Hill Road, Colyford

Sub-division of hotel to create separate dwelling and guesthouse with owners accommodation – including extensions and alterations, deferred to Planning Committee meeting

**Cllr Stone declared an interest

d
Correspondence – Planning Inspectorate

Wildlife & Countryside Act 1981 Section 53

Devon County Council – Footpath Nos 12, 14, 15 & 16 Farway, 18, Southleigh & 12 Colyton and Byway Open to all Traffice Nos 17, 18 & 19 Farway) Definitive Map Modification Order 2009

A Local inquiry will be held on Wednesday 2 February 2011 at Farway Village Hall, scheduled for 2 days

10/08/14
AMENITIES:
Positioning of holly tree in memory of Kenneth Baker,  suitable site being investigated

b
Resignation of part-time gardener – Liz Pannell has give a month’s notice from 6th August, due to other commitments.  Agreed to write and thank Ms Pannell for caring for the gardens and to advertise the position

c
Vandalism at Playing Field Toilets.  Cleaner reported toilet was being vandalised in the evenings, in agreement with Chairman of Council agreed to close at 6pm each evening.  5th August reported lock had been broken and part of wood frame damaged, toilet closed on 6th August, John Rollings will repair

d
The top of the Community Woodland had been cut and Phil Parr has advised that there is money available from the Big Lottery Fund for such community projects if they were supported by the Parish Council, agreed to support this and Cllrs Pady and Weldon would complete the application forms.  

E
Reported that there is a problem with dog fouling at the allotments, agreed to include note with allotment notices when they are sent out in September also to erect notices at the Allotments

10/08/15
RESIGNATION OF COUNCILLOR
Resignation of Cllr Yarlott was accepted.  EDDC to be notified and vacancy to be advertised  on notice board

10/08/16
PEACE MEMORIAL PLAYING FIELD
**Comments on the proposals had been received from the Playing Field Management Committee. These were similar to the draft document, agreed to set up a Peace Memorial Provisional Liason Committee.  The Playing Field Management Committee and Reece Strawbridge Trustees be asked to nominate two representatives to serve on this Committee and Council representatives would be discussed at the next Finance Committee meeting.

Following a meeting at the Playing Field between Councillors, Playing Field Management Committee and Reece Strawbridge Trustees only two suggestions had been forthcoming re the MUGA and spoil hear.

Meeting suspended to allow Mr M Mann to speak

Mr Mann stated that ideas included moving spoil, extending MUGA, leave tractor shed, grade area below play area and cover with top soil and grass over.  Cllrs Davis, Stone and Mr Mann would present plans for the next meeting. 

Cllr Weldon was not happy with moving play area nearer Reece Strawbridge Centre and Cllr Turner was not happy with it being nearer the Football playing area

The Football Club asked for permission to site a temporary portacabin at the Playing Field to store their equipment, Proposed by Cllr Turner, seconded by Cllr Stone that Council agree to this, eight members in favour

** Cllrs House, Stone & Turner declared an interest

10/08/17
OTHER MATTERS AT THE DISCRETION OF THE CHAIRMAN

There were none

10/07/18
DATE OF FUTURE MEETINGS


August Finance, Planning & Amenities Committee meetings 23rd August 2010 at 7.00pm


Full Parish Council Meeting 13th September 2010 at 7.00pm

10/07/19
IN COMMITTEE


Three items for discussion, Land at Stafford Common, the Council Clerk and applicants for the housing development at Hillhead


Cllr Pady proposed that these matters be dealt with in Committee under the provisions of the Public Bodies (Admission to Meetings) Act 1960 (as amended by the Local Government Act 1972) the public, including the press be excluded from the discussion as publicity would be prejudicial to the public interest by reason of the confidential nature of the business to be transacted, ie employment of Clerk and legally sensitive matters.  This was seconded by Cllr Stone and agreed

The Council then went into Committee
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9th August 2010


